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Where did summer go? It seems like only yesterday I was excited about the bass coming on in 

the Nepean and now they have gone for the next six months or so. 

 

I am typing this on a computer that too many would be out of date. Emails are no longer the 

only way to let people know about your business. Many companies now use social media like 

Facebook and even facebook is old hat. How do I keep up? 

 

The fly fishing world is also in a constant state of change. New models of rods and reels arrive 

every day. When I started using fur and feather there were only three types of line. Floating, 

intermediate and sinking. Now just in the Jim Teeny range there are over twenty.  

 

Even the type of fish we chase has changed. When I started it was trout only but now itôs more 

a question of what species you canôt catch (whiting is mine). 

 

Even the despised carp is becoming popular down here. There is an underground movement 

down here chasing mud marlin in the 10-15 pound range in skinny creeks and believe me it is 

becoming trendy. No doubt the Carp Bash was ahead of its time. 

 

Donôt stress over change. Embrace it and enjoy the rocky ride. 

 

Glenn 

 



 

Singleton Fly Fishing Club meets on the first     

Wednesday of each month at:- 

 

Beresfield Bowling Club 

                             Anderson Drive 

                                 Bersefield 

                                 At 6.30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                           

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Singleton Fly Fishing Club  

Presidents Ramblings  

April 2015 

 
 

 

 

Well here I am looking out the cabin window of the Qantas Link Dash 8 and I see skies of 

blue, trees of green and I think to myself why am I not going to Tassie or NZ on a fishing trip!  

 

But no I am heading to Moranbah in central Queensland for inductions this week then work 

next week, Iôve just finished a zucchini and corn loaf washed down with instant coffee. 

Excitement plus, I think not.  

 

Sadly the last time I went fly-fishing was down at Eucumbene with Pete and the boys and 

there I had moderate success catching a brown in one of the streams and a rainbow while 

sitting in the back of Peteôs boat at the end of an evening session. My time was limited to four 

days and much of that was taken up with travel, but as usual it was a great trip. Apart from the 

fact that I managed to land face down in the river while returning to my car with Darren it was 

good to work a new stream down near Jindabyne. 

 

Aprils meeting saw Clinton Isaac give a presentation on flats fishing at Hinchinbrook Island. I 

have been organising this presentation with Clinton since September last year and was 

certainly looking forward to it but as it happened I had a local mine with problems and spent 

the day underground and floated to the surface late in the day and exhausted, missing the 

nights events. Jeff managed to provide an overview of the presentation which appears later in 

the newsletter. Thanks. Jeff. 

 

We are now halfway through April and the weather is starting to cool. Last year Lake St Clair 

fished very well with many bass caught and released so  Iôm hoping this year will be just as 

good if not better.  

 

The club outing for St Clair is in June is definitely one to put on your calendar and it has 

always been well attended with many of the Sydney based crew making the arduous trip up 

the M1 just for the pleasure of our company (and we look forward to seeing them too), I look 

forward to another great weekend camping and catching up with everyone. 

 



Christmas in July is but three months away so soon the committee will be getting together to 

start organising the event. Please start thinking about clubman and rookie of the year 

contenders and of course the memorable moment complete with photos. 

 

Darrenôs trivia questions and Taniaôs porn stars are likely to get another run and rumour has it 

that Justin may be presenting a new award this year for those with a special skill (youôll have 

to be there on the night to learn more). 

 

Thatôs all for now. See you on the water and/or at the next club meeting. Until then have fun 

chasing those piscatorial predators of the deep. 

 

Cheers 

 

Lawrence 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

A Trip To Eucumbene 

 

By Jeff  Yates  

 
 

This is not a club event, but an annual fly fishing trip to Eucumbene that I have been doing for 

several years. This year Peter, Justin and Wayne joined me in a week long fly fishing holiday 

below the 1866m peak of Mt Cobrabald overlooking the northwest end of Lake Eucumbene.  

 

The accommodation on the 10,000ha property was basic but comfortable, more than good 

enough for four grotty fly fishermen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eucumbene has been 

rising over new 

ground to a credible 

57% thanks to a good 

winter snow melt, and 

itôs at the highest level 

for a number of years. 



 

This has encouraged good riparian vegetation and therefore massive insect hatches.  

 

At this time of the year under favourable conditions, the midge hatches are the main daytime 

target. This calls for effective patterns and light gear. The pattern that caught most fish was a 

midge emerger, and when fished on a greased line, caused the downfall of good sized browns 

and rainbows.  

 

 As the afternoon progressed to 

nightfall, the smaller patterns 

give way to larger flies and 

heavier tackle. Early in the week 

the Craigs scored several large 

browns while later in the week 

the Rabbit and Ostrich was the 

go to fly. A contradiction 

occurred when Justin cast a line 

from the same rock he caught a 

brown from last year, with the 

same fly (Mrs Simpson) on the 

first cast on both occasions he 

caught 6lb browns. The chance 

of that happening is slim.  

Though, to prove it wasnôt a 

fluke, he managed another 

couple of fine browns on Craigs 

later in the week. Justin also 

contributed to the camp kitchen 

with his superb smoked trout, 

not once, but on two occasions, 

and what a moreish dish.  

 

 

 

Our group was quite successful in locating the fish, and everyone had their stories to tell along 

with prizes to show off at the end of each night. Peter had the best story, when he advised us 

that he had lost his box of flies. Well, as fly tyers he had our sympathetic appeal, and we lost 

valuable time in the dark on hands and knees trying to locate the box. An early morning boat 

trip back up to the spot, which was the size of a family car, could not locate the box. We even 

seconded the services of other fishing groups to keep an eye out. After a while we smelt a rat, 

and a thorough interrogation of Peter, had him empty his vest only to spill the said box onto 

the ground, intactééé.. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

A fishing trip is not just about fish, it is more than that. It is about the company, the scenery 

and good food. We had it all. A trip up Mt Cobrabald to try out Justinsôs new Hyundi and to 

look at the views from the top gave us more than we bargained for. A flat just before the peak 

had us changing a tyre in a beautiful, if not precarious position on the side of the hill. After the 

fix, the scenery took away any pains that the flat caused. We were given an excited, indepth 

description of the nearby trig station and adjacent survey marks by our Surveyor companion, 

only to have Peter desecrate the site by climbing to the top of the tower. I donôt know how we 

would have explained a humpty dumpty fall to his wife! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Now back to the fishing. Many flies were tied during the week and used to catch the majority 

of the fish. The flies below were the main killers with around 40 fish taken or released during 

the week. The midge pattern is #14, the Craigs #6 and the Rabbit and Ostrich #8.  

We are all looking forward to another trip next year and catching up with acquaintances we 

have made in the camp over many years.  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Sometimes one Snowies article is just not enough so hereôs one from Darren ! 

 

Eucumbene at Josieôs 2015 

 

By Darren Foster  

 

 
Where do I start? Two weeks before the trip is spent tying boxes of buzzers (emergers) of all 

sorts but mostly black buzzers with the white gills. By the way, did I mention tying buzzers, 

lots of buzzers?  

 

Two nights before we leave, the latest goss is Mudeyes. Theyôre feeding on Mudeyes!  

 

Mudeyes?  Iôve just packed everything away. I managed to tie some Loco Foam Mudeyes and 

tied a few Mudeye patterns of my own design ï the Muddy.  

 

The trip down with Peter was very comfortable in ñthe jeepò and I even got to drive ñthe 

jeepò. A stop-off at Cooma for lunch and meet up with Lawrence and Ian, a quick shop and 

off we went with a quick mandatory stop at 

Alpine angler. 

 

Once at Josieôs, we called dibs on bunks and 

quickly unloaded. Then even quicker we got our 

rods set up, waders out and ready to go.  


